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May 1, 2021 

The H-B Refuse District only serves the Town of Bridgewater along with a limited number 
of individual paying customers.

New 2021 stickers will be required to use the facility.  These stickers may be obtained at 

the Refuse facility, or by sending a self-addressed stamped envelope with your request to 

the Town office at 297 Mayhew Turnpike, Bridgewater, NH 03222.  There is no charge for 

the stickers; however, proof of ownership or residency in Bridgewater will generally be 

required to obtain a sticker.  (This could be a listing on the Town’s 911 address list, a 

copy of a tax bill, a utility bill, or a driver’s license showing your name and the 

Bridgewater address.)  

Normally a maximum of two stickers per household will be issued.  If there is a special 

need for more, the Commissioners may authorize additional stickers.  These stickers 

must be placed permanently inside a driver’s side window of your vehicle, so that the 

attendants can easily see the sticker. 

In the case of rental units, there are temporary stickers for this purpose. A temporary 

sticker valid only for specific dates will be issued by the Town office upon application by 

the property owner.  These stickers may be obtained at the Town office, or by sending a 

request indicating the Bridgewater rental property address, the owner’s name, the dates 

required, the renters last name and a self-addressed stamped envelope to the Town 

office.  The white sticker will be valid ONLY for the dates indicated on the sticker and 

must be placed on the outside of a driver’s side window of the vehicle used.  Renters 

should be given a copy of the H-B Refuse District 2021 regulations, along with the white 

sticker marked with the valid dates.  Please allow 2 weeks to process requests for 

temporary stickers by mail. 
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